Minutes of the Cheselbourne Parish Council Annual General Meeting

Held at Cheselbourne Village Hall

6th May 2014

Present:
 Cllr Widdowson (Chair), Cllr Greenwood, Cllr Bere, Cllr Haynes, Cllr Timlin

In attendance: Judy Coleman - Clerk, District Cllr Cooke and two members of the public

Apologies: Cllr Northover and Cllr Paul was indisposed

Minutes of previous meeting: signed and approved.

Matters arising: Cllr Widdowson mentioned that the road by the Withy Beds has now been repaired.  Cllr Greenwood explained that we are low on sandbags and will be contacting the council requesting for more to be delivered. Cllr Widdowson has been in touch with Dewlish PC regarding replacing our ‘finger’ on the sign but has yet to hear anything back. Cllr Widdowson produced some paperwork for everyone to look at regarding the costs of making the finger posts.  Rivers Arms is on going with some interest being shown.  A person who showed an interest last year, has shown interest and would like to run it as a ‘proper’ pub with holiday accommodation above. Cllr Widdowson to speak to Fox& Son for further information.

Report from Cllr Cooke: Cllr Cooke reported that there is to be a change in Ward boundaries - Cheselbourne will be bound together with Dewlish and Piddle Valley, which will sadly mean that we will lose Cllr Cooke as our District Councilor. He also mentioned that he has been involved in gaining lottery grants for The Shire Hall - which is to be made into an Education Centre.  He also mentioned that the Chief Executive of County Council has retired and has been replaced by Mr Matt Prosser.

Report from Cllr Widdowson - Cllr Widdowson began by thanking her fellow Councilors, Andy Canning, County Councillor and Patrick Cooke, District Councillor and Jude Coleman, Clerk for all their support. She went on to say that the public attendance at meetings has remained the same as previous years with on average 4 people attending. Thanks were also given to those in the village who work hard at fund raising to keep the Village Hall and the rest of the village looking attractive. She also thanked Tony Kellaway for cutting the grass on the village green, Chris Haskett for cutting the playground grass and to Judy Cooper and her team for keeping a close eye on the playground equipment.  Cllr Widdowson explained that thanks to a mild winter we have not had to refill the grit bins this year.  She also explained that there were a few close encounters with flooding this winter due to the extreme wet weather and unfortunately one home was flooded.  Thanks was given to Cllr Tony Paul, the Flood Warden and Cllr Tiggy Greenwood for their help and support and mentioned that there is a supply of sand bags stored at Meyden Revel.
Finance - report from Clerk: Jude Coleman, Clerk explained that there is currently £1846.98 in our Current Account and £3011.67 in our Savings Account.

Election of Officers:  Cllr Greenwood proposed Cllr Widdowson as chair, seconded by Cllr Bere - duly elected.  All other councillors remain in place.
Planning: No planning 

Highways & Byways:  Cllr Widdowson explained that she had received a Road Traffic letter to explain the temporary closure of Drakes lane - 27 -29 May’ 14 and Cross lane 29 May- 2nd June ‘14. Closed between 9am and 4pm but to open at the weekend.

Any other business: Playground bin - Clerk to get in touch to find out about order put through some time ago.  Cllr Greenwood mentioned that the stile at the top of the path behind the school is not secure.  Cllr Widdowson explained that if there are any concerns regarding Rights of Way, any one can report a problem to the Rights of Way at the Council directly.  Cllr Greenwood to action. Cllr Bere explained that he may have found a suitable area for Allotments and suggested that we contact the relevant person directly. 
Open session: Mr Tweedy explained that he would like to install a biomass boiler at his cottage. He produced a provisional plan for Councillors to view and also explained that the boundary between the school and the cottage would be a brick wall rather than a wooden fence.  He also explained that a flue that would have to be installed and would be visible from Drakes Lane. A general discussion was had regarding the delivery of the wooden pellets needed to run the biomass boiler. Mr Tweedy explained that there would be a delivery once a year and that it would take approximately half and hour to complete.  It was suggested that he contact the Parish Council with the date of each delivery as it could cause problems with traffic flow. Cllr Timlin asked whether there would be any safety issues in regards to the close proximity of the school.  Mr Tweedy said there would be no problems in this regard. Cllr Cooke asked Mr Tweedy to forward the details of the planning officer that Mr Tweedy had been in contact with so that he can potentially help with pushing the planning forward.  The Council gave approval for the initial consultation.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 7.30pm - 1st July 2014

